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CALDWELL POLICE DEPARTMENT PRESS RELEASE 

May 25, 2023 

 

Caldwell Police have arrested a felon on several charges including aggravated assault with a 

deadly weapon. On May 15, just before 7:30 p.m., Caldwell Officers responded to a call of shots 

fired in the 2800 block of S. Georgia Avenue. Through the initial investigation, officers 

recovered shell casings, spoke to witnesses, and reviewed surveillance video which ultimately 

connected 50-year-old Ladislado Felix to the shooting. The case was then sent to detectives.   

During the course of the investigation, detectives were able to gather evidence of several crimes 

and obtain a search warrant for the residence of Felix. During a subsequent search, firearms and 

ammunition were located. 

On May 24, Felix was arrested and charged with first-degree kidnapping, destroying evidence, 

aggravated assault with a deadly weapon, felon in possession of a firearm, and domestic battery 

in the presence of a child. 

“I am so proud of our officers who remain committed to keeping Caldwell safe by relentlessly 

pursuing Justice and ensuring the rule of law is enforced and order is maintained,” said Rex 

Ingram, Caldwell Chief of Police.  

 

 

          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All individuals are presumed innocent until proven guilty beyond a reasonable doubt in a court of law. 
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